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                                                                                                                           PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
 
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 
Please visit the new Parish Council website at www.kellingtonpc.org.uk where you 
will find information such as minutes and agendas of meetings, newsletters and 
financial reports along with names and contact details of your Parish councillors. 
 
PLANNING UPDATE 
 
Wernick Hire 
Wernick Hire, (portacabin company opposite Euro Auctions, next to the A19) have 
applied to Selby District Council to move their entrance further north down the A19. 
 
Kellington Parish Council is, in theory, in favour of moving the Wernick entrance; 
getting it further away from the Roall Lane/ A19 Junction. 
 
However one concern we have is that the putting of the two traffic islands in this 
stretch of highway (paid for by Euro Auctions) has been a great success making the  
A19/Roall Lane junction safer.  
 
As part of their proposal Wernicks want to move one of the traffic islands closer to 
the bus stop on the A19. The Parish Council is concerned that moving this traffic 
island could compromise highway safety. 
 
Given that Euro Auctions are moving their entrance on Roall Lane much further 
down the lane perhaps Wernicks could look for a new entrance on Roall Lane itself? 
You can see the application on Selby District Council’s planning portal using the 
reference number 2017/0664/FUL. 
The officer dealing with the application is Sofia King; 
Sking@selby.gov.uk      Sofia King, Civic Centre, Doncaster Road, Selby, YO8 9FT 
 
Knottingley Power Gas Fired power station 
ESB the Irish company who want to build this gas fired power station say that they 
are still on track to start next year. 
For Kellington residents the main concern will be the gas pipe line that will connect 
the power station to the gas main near Gateforth. They hope this will be laid during 
summer/autumn 2018. 
The pipeline will run about 250 metres from the village. 
The Parish Council is committed to ensuring that NO pipeline traffic uses the 
Kellington road network, especially NOT Ings Lane.  
For further information on these issues please contact John or Mary McCartney on 
01977 662558. 
 
 



 
 
DOG FOULING 
There does continue to be a problem with people not picking up dog mess. 
We do appreciate that the majority of dog owners do clear up and it is a shame that 
a few people continue to disregard the law and make the village a dirty and 
dangerous place for our children.  
 
We have also had several residents telling us about people not having their dog on 
a lead. Some people find this quite frightening especially if they have a dog with 
them which is on a lead. Please consider other people. 
 
PARKING ON FOOTPATHS 
There are a number of vehicles being parked on the footpaths around the village. 
Please consider pushchair and wheelchair users who have told us they sometimes 
have to walk on the road to get past. It is also illegal to park on the footpath. 
 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
The meetings of the Parish Council are held on the first Wednesday of every month 
(except  August) at 7.15 pm in the village hall.  
 
 
VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 
VILLAGE FAIR 
The village fair will be on Saturday 2nd September 1-4 pm in the village hall and on 
the park (weather permitting). There will be the usual stalls including cakes, 
refreshments, bouncy castle, tombola, raffle, free face painting and various craft 
stalls. Please come along and help make it a success.  
 
COFFEE MORNINGS 
The next coffee mornings will be on Saturday 7th October and Saturday 4th 
November 10 – 12 noon. 
 
BOOKINGS 
The village hall continues to be busy with lots of regular bookings and parties. To 
book the hall contact Victoria McLauchlan 663790 or Kathryn Newton 662749. 
 
KELLINGTON GUIDES NEWS 
 
BADEN POWELL AWARD 
Well done to another member of Kellington Guides who has completed her Baden 
Powell Challenge to achieve her Baden Powell Award. Congratulations to Cáitlin 
Hymes who has done a lot of hard work to achieve this award culminating in an 
adventure weekend. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
KELLINGTON CHURCH NEWS 
 
CHURCH SERVICES 
Services are at 9.30am. On 1st 3rd and 5th Sundays at St Edmund’s Kellington.  
And 9.30 am on 2nd and 4th Sundays at All Saints Whitley. 
 
For enquiries about baptisms and weddings please contact Fr. Mike Marsh at The 
Vicarage, 1, Manor Farm Close, 01977 663553 or one of the Churchwardens:- 
Miss A. Procter – 01977661638 
Mrs M. Bradley – 01977661255 
 
The Kellington and Whitley churches website can be found at 
www.kellingtonwithwhitley.org.uk  
 
 
 
NEW NORTH YORKSHIRE COMMUNITY MESSAGING 
 
This is a new and free system which lets people register to receive community news 
in their neighbourhoods. This is already widely used by North Yorkshire police, 
Selby District Council and North Yorkshire Fire and Rescue Service. 
Topics include details about :- 
Emergency incidents such as flooding 
Voting and election information 
Community news and events 
Issues with key services such as bin collections 
Community meetings 
Housing issues 
Fly tipping incidents 
 
Registering is easy and takes less than five minutes at www.nycm.co.uk. 
  
 
 
 
 
WHAT’S ON 
 
BINGO 
There will be a bingo night will be on Wednesday 12th October at 7pm in the village 
hall.  
GIRL GUIDES 
Monday 6.30 – 8.00 pm in the village hall. For ages 10 to 15 years.  
 
 
 



 
 
Useful Contact Numbers 
Police non-emergency                            101 
Yorkshire Water                                      0345828888 
Parish Lighting                                        01609780780 
Flood line                                                08459881188 
North Yorkshire County Council             01609780780 
  
 
Selby household waste recycling centre - Canal Road, Selby, YO8 8AG 
Opening times 
April to September - 8.30am to 5pm (open every day except Wednesdays*) 
October to March - 8.30am to 4pm (open every day except Wednesdays*) 
 
 The site is closed every Wednesday, and on 25 and 26 December and 1 January.  
 
 
 
 
 
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT NEWSLETTER 
If you would like an item placed in the next newsletter please send them electronically or by post 
to the Clerk to the Parish Council at the address below by  
9th October 2017. 
Clerk to the Council        Janet Smith           
                                       19 Water Garth 
                                        Kellington 
                                        DN14 0PA 
m.smith.952@btinternet.com    
 
 
 
  
 
  
 


